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This Month:

December 10th Mtg.
Wear name tags »
Return Library books »
Bring canned goods   »
for donation

December 19th Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
January edition 

December 17th  Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Volume 21 Number 6,  December 2009

TTT  December is the Annual Guild Holiday Party  TTTYou A" Invited!  
The holidays are all about tradition and the annual Guild holiday party is 
no exception.

Tradition #1: Each member brings a plate of goodies to share. The kitchen 
will remain open all evening for your “grazing” pleasure. Tables and chairs 
will be set up so that you do not have to balance all those yummy calo-
ries on your knees.

Tradition #2: Fabric Exchange. This year the color is RED. Bring as many 6-inch squares as you wish. Swap 
squares with other traders and expand your RED squares collection.

Tradition #3: Orphan Block(s) donation. Only in its second year, this opportunity was a great hit in 2008 and 
promises to become a favorite guild tradition. Your donated blocks will be sent to a guild in Washington where 
they will be combined into charity quilts. Blocks of all sizes, colors, and patterns are accepted.  Pass along those 
blocks you just shake your head at – put them to good use!

Our special December speaker is Joe Cunningham, quilter and musician extraordinaire. Joe began making 
quilts professionally in 1979, after a ten-year career as a musician in Michigan. His early mentors were steeped 
in the history and traditions of quilts, leading Cunningham to a life of study in quilt history and a love of tradi-
tional technique. Over the years his work has evolved into a unique personal style both original and shaped by 
the tradition. Cunningham travels throughout the country to give lectures and workshops on quilt making. He 
has two new books coming out with AQS in 2010, one on men who make quilts and one on his own life and 
work. He has been seen on the HGTV series “Simply Quilts with Alex Anderson,” as well as “The Quilt Show” with 
Ricky Tims and Alex Anderson.  Joe will perform his original show, “Joe the Quilter,” a musical tribute to a real-life 
quilter from England. 

Plus we’ll have the regular activities; Treasure Table; Door Prizes; Workshop/Bus Trip sign-ups; Community Quilts; 
Block-of-the-Month; Library; and Show & Tell.

The big !nale to the evening… (drum roll please)…. is the drawing of the Opportunity Quilt winning ticket! 

Come early and come hungry!

Holiday Donation
Please join other Guild members in donating a new pair or package of socks and/or underwear to the 
Women’s Free Health Clinic at our December Guild meeting.  The WFHC is for homeless women who 
sleep at one of the shelters in town or live on the streets.  The clinic meets at Transition House every 
other Friday morning from 9am to 1pm and provides services performed by doctors, nurses, social 
workers, and Planned Parenthood.  The women can take showers, wash their clothes, receive a dona-
tion of new socks and underwear, toiletries, a warm meal, and have a safe, warm place to relax for the 
morning.  About 20 women ranging in age from about 18 to mid-60’s attend each clinic, and there 
are some regulars who have attended since the clinic opened last December.   The WFHC very much 
needs new underwear and socks of all sizes, so please remember this as you do your holiday shop-
ping.  There will be a donation box near the sign-in desk at the December Guild meeting.  Please 
e-mail Diane Eardley at eardley@lifesci.ucsb.edu or call at 963-8321 if you have further questions.  
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President:   
Darilyn Kisch (689-1480)

VP Programs:   
Cathe Hedrick (899-3947)

Speaker Liaison: 
Dee Johnson (682-1134) 

Workshop Coordinator:   
Patty Six (569-9968)

Recording Secretary:   
Priscilla Jacobs (563-2389)

Corresponding Secretary:   
Barbara MacCallum (964-6476) 

Treasurer:   
Ky Easton (967-1113)

Parliamentarian:   
Edalee Keehn (682-4675)

Membership:   
Becky Gallup (684-2667) & 
Jean Faison (569-1548)

Public Relations: 
Kathy Rose (964-9085)

2010 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford (967-9588)

Block of the Month:   
Naomi Hicks (964-7635) & 
Debbie Breyman (686-9777)

Challenge:   
Judith Nybakken (967-0276) & 
Jean MacMillan (964-2060)

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer (964-7906) & 
Naomi Hicks (964-7635)

Coast Lines Editor:  
Gwen Wagy (705-3119)

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips (967-8183)

Community Projects:   
Yolanda Garcia (451-0399) & 
Louise Salgado (405-3312 )

Door Prizes:   
Sue Kadner (966-6230) &  
Chris Allen (682-5280)

Historian: 
Betty Kelley (692-0075)

Librarian:   
Heather Georgakis (964-8390)

Refreshments:   
Marie Butcher (681-9115)

Satellite Groups Coord.:   
Suzy Pelovsky (898-0850)

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber (686-4552)

Welcome Committee:  
Diane Moore (968-2104) 

Opportunity Quilt 2009:   
Quilt Provider:  
Kathy Draine (967-0095) 
Ticket Sales:  
Sue Davies (684-4216)

Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2009-2010

Suzanne Ahn  
4578 Fourth St. Unit A 
Carpinteria, CA 93113 
684-0569

Nancy Bauerle  
5344 Berkeley Rd. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
967-3933

Judy Boesler  
801 Poinsettia Way 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805-964-5845 

Sandy Fenske  
5662 Calle Real #488 
Goleta, CA 93117 
805-967-9019 
sfell98267@aol.com 

Patty Latourell  
8137 Santa Ana Rd. 
Ventura, CA 93001 
805-649-3996 
latpatt@aol.com 

Susan Reinart  
182 Park Circle 
Goleta, CA 93117 
805-685-4702 
sreinhart@cox.net

Lena Scharfeld  
959 Debra Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
805-682-3639 
lenascharfeld@cox.net

Verna Smith  
385 Paso Robles Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
805-969-0035

Community Quilts Project
The Community Quilt Project has been a heartwarming experience for us.  We thank you for your 
enthusiasm which has produced approximately 25 quilts in just a few short months.  As everyone 
who attended the Guild meeting can testify, your work is incredibly beautiful.  As one member 
stated she would love to have one on her bed.  Your generosity of time and fabric has resulted in 
these works of love.  Your donation will most definitely find a wonderful home with someone in 
need.  You have our admiration.

We also want to thank all of you who have donated fabric.  Your donations, together with our 
purchases, have given us the opportunity to assemble some very attractive quilt kits.  Batting and 
some backing fabric are still available for those who are using their own fabric stash.  So, please 
stop by our table at the December meeting to find that quilt kit which is calling out your name.
Don’t forget in the hustle and bustle of the Holidays to find time to do what you love—QUILT.

Yolanda Garcia & Louise Salgado, Community Quilts Co-Chairs

Welcome Returning  Members: 

Holiday Party Checklist
q NAMETAG

q Arrive early (and hungry)

q    Plate of goodies to share (remember to label your plate if you want it back)

q Return address labels for Door Prize and Opportunity Quilt tickets (saves a lot of  
        writing!)

q 6-inch squares of fabric in RED for trading (bring as many as you want to trade; you go    
        home with the same number of squares you come with)

q BOM block(s) (this might be your month to win them all!)

q Canned or boxed food donation (no glass containers please)

q Women’s underwear and socks donation for Women’s Free Health Clinic

q “Orphan” blocks donation (any size, color or pattern)

q Checkbook to sign up for winter workshops and Road to California bus trip

q Your fabulous quilts, totes, table runners, and pot holders for “Show and Tell”

q Library books to be returned?

q A Community Quilt ready to be turned in?

#
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Future Programs 
January  
Yvonne Porcella will be appearing on our stage 
this month.  Get ready to laugh.  She's written 8 
books for your reading pleasure.  She specializes 
in wearables and also in art quilts.  Dogs, Frogs & 
Cherubs will be her lecture and Painting & Embel-
lishment will be her workshop on Friday.  There 
will be a $25 fee for the paints, brushes, etc.  This 
workshop must be limited to 20 participants, so 
sign up early to get a seat.  

www.yvonneporcella.com

February  
Andi Perejda's Quilt Designs lecture will surely 
keep our interest.  Maybe Jeanne Surber, our 
own guild member, will also tell us all about her 
association with Andi. The workshop, Circle of 
Illusion, will be 'eye-popping' I'm told.  AND...
deceptively simple to make.  Andi is a quilter as 
well as a NQA Certified Judge.  She states that 
quilting is an insuppressible urge, perhaps an 
obsession with her.  Can we relate?

www.jandidesigns.com               
www.andiperejda.com   
email: apquilts@andiperejda.com

March 
It's our Coastal Quilter's Challenge - oh boy!  
Arrive early for the hanging of your exquisite 
creation.  Then leisurely examine all the entries.  
VOTE for your favorites.  And...possibly you'll 
become a big winner.  Wouldn't that be marvel-
ous?  You would have bragging rights for a whole 
year.  This is always a fun evening.  Be sure to jot 
this date down on your calendars.

Dee Johnson, Speaker Liaison

December Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to one and all!

Nancy  Miller  Dec 2 
Diane Davis  Dec 5 
Nancy Tolivar  Dec 5 
Susan Carty   Dec 6 
Edalee Keehn   Dec 10 
Ulla Sigurdson  Dec 12 
Susan Italo  Dec 14  
Tami Bollay  Dec 19 

 
Georgia Jameson  Dec 19 
Diana Iler  Dec 21 
Carol Boyce  Dec 23 
Ranell Hansen  Dec 23 
Nina La Voy  Nov 20 
Mariel Hawel  Dec 25 
Cathe Hedrick  Dec 25 
Barbara Ervin  Dec 26 
Dundie Schulte  Dec 27 
Karen Libby  Dec 31

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  

P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160 http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

From Darilyn's Desk  
Even though December is not the end of our fiscal year, it is the traditional month 
of reflection. We take toll and evaluate all that has happened during the past 12 
months. 

As I reflect on 2009 there are 258 outstanding high points in the past year - each 
and every guild member! It is because of your commitment and participation that 
our guild is able to support our community in a very real way. Your generosity over 
the 20+ year guild history has provided us with a large cash reserve. Your elected 
Board voted to donate 20% of our reserves to local organizations. That is a whopping 
$5000 that will be returned back into our community to help us and our neighbors 
in a variety of ways. Please see the “Sharing Good Tidings with Our Community” 
article in this newsletter to find out how the money was distributed.  And know that 
by having fun, enjoying  friendships and participating in guild activities, you have 
made a difference. 

Thank you on so many different levels!

Wishing you a healthy and happy holiday season,

Darilyn

TTTTT

Looking for something artistic 
to see during the holidays?
Isabel Downs, one of our long-time Guild 
members, will present a showing of her ocean-
ic quilts at The Health Gallery from December 
3rd until December 26th.  Join in the fun with 
an artist’s reception during 1st Thursday on 
December 3rd, from 5 to 8 pm at The Health 
Gallery, 1500-A Chapala St. in Santa Barbara, 
(805) 448-8967, www.thehealthgallery.com 

Handy Tip is Tried and True!
Have you been frustrated when your washer’s agitator turns YOUR new fabric into a  
tangled wet mess, only to have the tangle repeated in your dryer – making ironing a 
chore?  Well, RELAX!  Barb Postma shared this great tip with us at November’s Guild 
meeting – I gave it a try and was amazed at the results:

Match up the fabric’s “selvage” edges, just like you would do when adjusting the 
fabric for strip cutting with a rotary blade.  Using safety pins (the large number 2 size 
works great), pin the selvages together about every 10 to 12 inches.  Wash and dry 
your fabric as usual.  When you pull it out of the dryer the fabric will NOT be tangled 
up, and contain a lot fewer wrinkles, too.  You’ll still need to iron the fabric smooth, 
but it will be SO much easier and faster!

Thanks, Barb, for this fantastic tip -- I’ll remember you every time I wash  
fabric from now on!

Material-ly Yours,
The Rambling Rose



December 2009Page 4

Karin Cooper introduced me to the term "Hoover Pockets", a Great 
Depression saying that meant President Hoover had emptied your 
pockets and you might as well turn them inside out.  A Recession/
Depression Quilt might have some  possibilities for the Challenge 
this year.  Remember the famous Depression quilt called "Prosper-
ity is Just Around the Corner" by Fannie Shaw?  It's in The Twentieth 
Century's Best American Quilts, and its 30 blocks show people peek-
ing around the corner to see if Prosperity is really coming.  Maybe 
you are the one to immortalize the troubling times we have today-
-with your Challenge quilt.

Marty Frolli was making some pot holders in her Friday Workshop, 
and of course we all had to see the pattern.  For those who know 
how to make them, remember that they have four little pockets.  
Your Challenge quilt could be as large as one of these potholders, 
or other potholders that have pockets for your fingers.

I like small blocks, and ran across some little maple leaf blocks I 
had begun making some years ago--from 1" squares.  Maple leaf 
blocks are quite pretty when they're so small.  I'm wondering if 

I can build a Challenge quilt around them.  Many block patterns 
might be adaptable to the 1" size.  Think about it.

Refiguring my idea of a Challenge quilt made up of six 1" blocks, I 
really do come out with 10" around the outside.  That gives room 
for a tiny pocket to be sewed on.

 TAKE A MONTH OFF!!

December is for families, friends, and frenzy.  Let the Challenge 
rest for awhile and enjoy all the quirks and foibles of your friends 
and families, even the disapproving mother-in-law and your sister 
who can't cook or wash a dish either. 

WHATEVER YOUR HOLIDAY-- HANUKKAH,  CHRISTMAS, KWANZAA, 
SOLSTICE or NEW YEAR'S, PEACE AND CONTENTMENT TO YOU AND 
YOURS.

- The Jolly J's 
Judith Nybakken  
Jean Mac Millan

Sharing Good Tidings with Our Community
Throughout the year Coastal Quilters Guild receives a wide variety 
of inquiries from local groups and agencies, soliciting our help 
with special projects to benefit people in need in our community.  
Many times we can answer this call by donating goods, such as 
our ongoing canned and boxed food collection to benefit the local 
Food Bank, or through the expression of our own creativity, as evi-
denced in our annual “Community Quilts” projects like this year’s 
Hospice and Fostering Friends programs.  We also make annual 
monetary donations of $250.00 to the Marie Webster Quilters Hall 
of Fame in Marion, Indiana and $500.00 to the Children's Creative 
Project, by sponsoring a square at the I Madonnari event held at 
the Old Mission in Santa Barbara every Memorial Day weekend.

The nation’s economy has been hard-hit this past year and nearly 
everyone has found the need to adjust their spending habits to 
cope with these changes.  Even in our somewhat affluent local 
community, many more individuals and families have found them-
selves struggling with their financial limitations and their resulting 
despair, realizing that they may never be able to improve their 
living conditions.

Over the last several months the Board has seriously discussed 
how we as a Guild can further make a difference in our community.  
As a result, several worthy agencies and local non-profits have 
been considered.  At November’s meeting the Board unanimously 
resolved to make the following monetary donations:

$2,500.00 to St. Andrews Presbyterian Church, earmarked 
towards their capital improvement plans for the meeting hall to 
upgrade lighting and install fans to provide better air circula-
tion.  The church has provided a wonderful long-term solution 
that serves the Guild’s meeting and storage needs at an extremely 
reasonable monthly rate.  With this “Thank You” gift earmarked for 
specific purposes, the Guild will also benefit from these long-term 
improvements.

$   500.00 to Goleta Valley Community Center, earmarked 
towards facility improvements.  The Guild has regularly used the 
Center for a variety of reasons at a very reasonable rental fee.

$1,500.00 to the Unity Shoppe for its year-round distribution 
needs.  Donated funds are used to purchase wholesale close-out 
merchandise so that better and more products can be added to 
their  inventory.  For example, this donation will sponsor cloth-
ing, gifts and groceries for SIX families of  four.  Their “free” store is 
stocked with baby items, preschool gifts, girls’ and boys’ toys, ra-
dios, watches, as well as children’s clothing, books, art and school 
supplies.  More than 288 non-profit organizations, social service 
agencies, churches, schools and hospitals refer over 19,000 people 
yearly for food, clothing and basic necessities, including over 8,800 
children.  

$   250.00 to the Women’s Free Health Clinic of Santa Barbara to 
assist with their ongoing financial needs, in addition to our holiday 
donations of underwear and socks collected at the November and 
December Guild meetings.

$   250.00 to Habitat for Humanity of Southern Santa Barbara 
County to assist in providing opportunities for low income families 
to buy and own simple, decent, affordable homes.  For example, 
this donation could help buy a front door, or two windows plus 
three gallons of paint.  Their most recently completed project on 
Via Lucero provided three homes for twelve deserving people, 
including seven children.  Their newest project on San Pascual 
Street, still in the funding and final approval stages, will consist 
of three 2-bedroom, 1.5-bath homes, and one 1-bedroom, 1-bath 
home, together providing permanent, stable homes for four fami-
lies.

- Kathy Rose

Hoover Pockets, Potholders, and Postage Stamp Maple Leaves

TTTTT
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Events Around California 
Kaffe Fassett - 
Color in Design Workshops & Slide Show/Talk
Workshops in Pacific Grove, CA: December 28, 29, & 30, 10am-4pm 
Evening with Kaffe Fassett—Slide Show and Talk & Trunk Show in 
Santa Barbara: Sunday January 3, 7pm
Workshops in Santa Barbara, CA: January 4, 5, & 6  10am-4pm 

Register for the complete series or single day workshops: Color 
Interpretation for Textile Artists - Hot Diamond Pattern Workshop - 
Diagonal Madness Pattern Workshop (registration and information 
at www.bigsurarts.com/kaffe.htm)

The Best in the West 
Road to California Quilter’s Conference and Showcase 
January 14-17, 2010, Ontario
Thursday - Saturday 9:30am-6pm. Sunday - 11am-3pm One Day 

Ontario Convention Center, Ontario CA

Website: http://www.road2ca.com/

Valley Quilters (Hemet) 30th Annual Quilt Show
February 12-13, San Jacinto
10am – 4pm, Admission $6

Valley Wide Recreation Center, 901 Esplanade Ave., San Jacinto, CA.

Featuring over 125 quality quilts, consignment shop, boutique, 
quilt appraiser, venders, & featured quilter.    No strollers or chil-
dren under six. Info: 951-927-4348

Email Contact: lindawayment@verizon.net

South Bay Quilters Guild Annual Quilt Show 
February 20 – 21, Torrance

Torrance Cultural Arts Center 3341 Torrance Blvd, Torrance, CA

Over 150 quilts on display. Quilt Auction, Sunday, 1 PM. Merchant 
Mall. Quilters Cafe.

Email Contact: sue.glass@verizon.net
Website: southbayquiltersguild.org

Temecula Quilt-Away Retreats  
The Traveling Quilters  
February 25 – 28 

Our quilt-away retreats are always fun and productive weekends. 
It’s a great opportunity to finish projects or start something new. 
We usually have anywhere from 30 to 45 people at the retreat so 
it’s always fun to see what people are working on. Each person has 
half an 8-ft table for sewing space in our large, well-lit classroom.

Once again we'll be staying at the Vina de Lestonnac Retreat Cen-
ter in the Temecula wine region.

Email Contact: lynn@travelingquilters.com
Website: www.travelingquilters.com

 “Sunshine, Shadows and Stars“ 
Desert Guilds Quilt Show

401 S. Pavilion Way, Palm Springs, CA

Featuring: over 150 quilts, Merchant Mall, Opportunity quilts, mini 
quilts, Harpist, Boutique and ASQ certified appraiser.

Email Contact: didiray70@aol.com 
Website: www.cvquiltguild.org

Friendship Square Quilt Guild "A Bouquet of 
Quilts" 

 
Saturday 10am - 5pm & Sunday 10am – 4pm,  
Admission $6.00 

La Habra Community Center, 101 W. La Habra Blvd., La Habra, CA 
90631. 

Featuring: Large Quilt Display, Merchant Mall, Silent Auction, 
Boutique, Quilt Sale and Opportunity Quilt. Our beautiful Oppor-
tunity Quilt "Floral Fantasy" 2010 is a Baltimore Album style which 
is hand appliqued and hand quilted. The drawing will be held 
Sunday, March 7, at 3:30pm. Please join us.

Email Contact: fsqg81@yahoo.com
Website: www.fsqg.org

Glendale Quilt Guild 31st Annual Quilt Show, 
"Asian Odyssey"

Three fun filled days at the Burbank Airport Marriott Convention 
Center. Quilt, doll & wearable displays. Workshops, lectures, ven-
dors, an auction and much more.

Website: glendalequiltguild.org

Coastal Quilters Guild is tripping 
again! Leave the driving to Airbus as we 
travel to the  Ontario Convention Center for 
the Road to California Quilt Show on Sat., Jan. 

16th, 2010, $40 members ($45 non-member) 

Sign-ups begin at the November meeting. Make checks payable 
to Coastal Quilters Guild. Full payment required to hold a seat.



December 2009Page 6

Block of the Month for January
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Baron’s Fabrics 
 

379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
 

187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints 
and flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
 

128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805-564-4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts 
beautifully.  Large quilts, small quilts, 
get them done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Professional Organizer Juli Shulem 
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room 
better, or perhaps other places as 
well?  24 yrs. experience organizing 
spaces and people.  For a complete list 
of services check my website:   
www.julishulem.com   
964-2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

The Sewing Parlour 
Silk thread, classes, Floriani stabilizers 
and interfacing  
1333 De La Vina Street; Suite A 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.thesewingparlour.com 
805.899.0058

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
 

Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

A BIG Thank You to Our Donors! 
We appreciate the support of those who donated items 
for November door prizes including:

Baron's Fabrics
Craft Essentials
Grant House 
HeartwarmersMerc.com
Jill Schumacher,  
Quiltmaker to the Queen

P & B Textiles
The Creation Station
The Treasure Hunt
The Warm Company

Marie Butcher »
Dorothy Oksner »

Janis Meloy »
Judy McCartney »

Joan Buss »

Our thanks to all who bought tickets, which help support 
Guild activities. We hope the winners enjoy their prizes.

Thanks also go to Kathy Draine for for helping out with Door Priz-
es again this month.

Chris Allen & Sue Kadner, Door Prize Chairs 
sgkad@yahoo.com

Lucky November Door Prize Winners 



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
December 10th, 2009  6:30 p.m.

Next Month’s Meeting 
January 14th, 2010  6:30 p.m. 
 
Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 19th of December for the January issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Sangster Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


